Watermark Condominium

Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors

May 16th, 2020 10:00 a.m. (E.S.T.)
401 North Atlantic Ave.

New Smyrna Beach, Florida 32169
Board Members in Attendance:

· Bill Biedenbach – President - phone
· Tom Wall - Vice President -phone
· Jim Greene – Treasurer -phone
· Ron Laramy – Secretary -phone
· Deb Malone – Director at large- phone
Owners in attendance: Sherri Daniel (#602) on phone, Mark Maler (#502) on phone, Brian Goymour (#301) on phone, Joanne Caridis (#601) on phone, Donna Schuiteman (#105) on phone, Beverly Fleming (#201) on phone
Managers in attendance:  Donna and Kirk Maupin
Proof of Notice

Proper notification of the meeting was posted on the bulletin board at the property at least 48 Hours in advance of the meeting and per the Florida Statute.  
Call to Order

A quorum of the board was established.  The meeting was called to order by Bill Biedenbach at 10:00a.m. E.S.T. 
Establish Quorum and Disposal of the old minutes
Moved by Jim Greene and seconded by Ron Laramy that the minutes of the last board meeting be approved and disposed. 
Treasurer’s Report 

· $11,500 under budget through April for operating budget.
· Assessment has been sent out and some unit owners have already paid
· All bills regarding the repairing and painting of the building have been paid. 

· Current checking balance $82,795.75

· Regarding the current year assessment, so far $34,350 has been collected with $46,850 left to collect. 

· Reminder that the assessment is due by June 1st.

Manager’s Report 
· New elevator floor and lighting have been installed. (pictures will be sent)
· New bench and trash can have been ordered.

· New cigarette butt receptacle has arrived.

· Some of the rock landscaping has been completed and looks great. 

· Still need to plant a new palm tree and install new rock on the Southwest corner area. 

· This will fall under the ground maintenance account 
Single Topic – COVID 19 response updates and actions
· Hand sanitizer dispenser discussion

· We are looking at installing hand sanitizers on the property

· Consensus is to install hanging sanitizer dispensary near the elevator and inside the pool gate along with ordering at least four bottles of refill sanitizer
· Challenge will be availability as inventory is depleted across the country at this time. 

Motion made and approved unanimously to approve the expense of roughly $300 to purchase the hand sanitizing dispensers and refills when available.
· Suggestion made by Deb Malone that we try to keep track of all of our expenses relating to COVID 19 mitigation efforts. 

· Updates on COVID 19 issues from National, State, County or City

· New developments since our last meeting are the state allowing increasing capacity in restaurants etc. Opening Salons and gyms etc. 

· Florida state Task force recommendations have been made for a three phase plan to re-open.  Phase one began on Monday, May 4th.
· As a reminder as it relates to rental properties the recommendations remain as follows:

Phase 1 (begins May 4th, with no current end date announced)

Vacation rentals should remain suspended.
Phase 2
Vacation rentals should consider the following:

-Vacation rentals should open and operate for in-state reservations only (i.e. only Florida residents).

- Prohibit rentals to persons traveling internationally or from a state or locality with a substantial community spread of COVID-19.

- Maintain 72 hours between guest check-ins to allow for effective cleaning and disinfecting of the rental unit.

- Thoroughly clean and disinfect the property between rentals and post signage in all units detailing cleaning and sanitation procedures.
Phase 3

Vacation Rentals should resume normal operating procedures but should continue to thoroughly clean and disinfect the property between rentals.
· At this time the bottom line is that no new rentals are allowed but the Governor is perhaps open to each county submitting a proposal for allowing short term renters in facilities like ours. 
· The Governor is reticent to allow short term rentals to people from virus “hot spots in the country (such as New York and New Jersey). 
· Bill is working with country officials regarding their plans for submitting a plan to the Governor regarding short term rentals to Florida residents only. 

· Pool conversation

· Bill brought up investigating installing an ozone generator in the pool house for overnight disinfecting.

· There were questions on the effectiveness and the need, particularly if we keep the pool house closed at this time. 

· There was a lengthy discussion regarding if we should open the pool area and if so how do we handle the disinfecting needs for the gate, pool house, patio furniture etc. 

· How to ensure proper social distancing 

· How to limit if necessary, the number of people in the pool at any given time. 

· If we open the pool, should we take some chairs and lounges out of the pool deck area.

· Should we remove umbrellas from the tables
· Acknowledge that we don’t have the supplies necessary at this time (hand sanitizer for example)

· If we open the pool, majority of the board believes that the pool house should remain closed
· Suggested that if we open the pool we create/purchase a large sign to be prominently displayed stating that due to the COVID 19 virus users of the pool enter at their own risk. 

Jim Greene made a motion, seconded by Ron Laramy that we open the pool at the earliest time reasonable but at this time we will not be removing umbrellas or patio furniture.  The pool house will remain closed at this time.  After a roll call vote the board voted 3- 2 to open the pool but keep the pool house close.  
· Before we officially open the pool: (we are looking at a mid-week opening of the pool at this time)
· we want to completely clean all furniture and make sure everything is ready.  (they will not be completely disinfected, but they will be cleaned)
· We want to have a sign in place stating that “Due to the COVID 19 virus challenges, you enter the pool area at your own risk”. 
· Ongoing reminder there are no guarantees for someone's safety, we believe that everyone (owners and tenants) must be responsible for their own safety and do whatever they feel is necessary to protect themselves
Open Discussion
· Reminder to renting owners to have pictures updated on the Watermark website, particularly if improvements have been made to your unit.
· If you want pictures updated, please contact the managers.
· Cost of $50 will be charged for the photographs by our web manager. 
· We will be working on updating the external pictures of the building for our website.
· Question regarding the phase two recommendation of 72 hours between rentals and why hotels etc. are being treated so much differently than condo rentals. 
· We really cannot fully explain the reasoning behind these decisions by the State, but we continue to inquire.  
· We know we are losing rental business to the hotels that can be open at this time. 
· Clarifying question regarding when the pool would actually open the answer is that we are targeting mid-week (the week of 5-17)
Adjournment

No further discussion so motion to adjourn was made.  Meeting was adjourned at 10:54 a.m. EST

Next board meeting will be planned for when we have additional new information from the state regarding the COVID 19 virus and our response to it. 
